
June 29, 2011 
 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
  
 
Re:  Oppose H.R. 2164 the “Legal Workforce Act” 
 
Dear Representative:  

 
We write today to express in the strongest possible terms our opposition to H.R. 2164, the 

“Legal Workforce Act”.  H.R. 2164 would mandate the use of the bureaucratic E-Verify system 
and for the first time in history require every American to be checked against an error prone 
government database.  If a worker’s information is incorrect in E-Verify, he or she can’t work 
until the problem is resolved.  In addition to 



2004, more than 510 million records have been hacked, lost or improperly disclosed including E-
verify databases.3  In October 2009, and again in Decem



The 5-11 Campaign 
 
Identity Project 
 
Liberty Coalition 
 
The Multiracial Activist 
 
The National Center for Transgender Equality 
 
National Workrights Institute 
 
PrivacyActivism 
 
Privacy Rights Clearinghouse 
 
Privacy Times 
 
The Rutherford Institute 
 
United Sikhs 
 
Former Congressman Bob Barr 
 
Law Professor Chip Pitts, Stanford Law School & Oxford University 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


